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STAFF REPORT 
ACTION REQUIRED  

Temporary Adjustments to Parking Regulations for 2008 
Scotiabank Caribana Parade   

Date: June 17, 2008 

To: Toronto and East York Community Council 

From: Director, Transportation Services Toronto and East York District 

Wards: Trinity-Spadina, Ward 19 

Reference 
Number: 

Ts08127te.top.doc 

 

SUMMARY 

 

The purpose of this report is to obtain approval for a temporary “No Standing” regulation 
to accommodate this year’s Scotiabank Caribana Parade.  

RECOMMENDATION: 
Transportation Services recommends that City Council:   

1. Prohibit standing on both sides of Fleet Street, between a point 104 metres east of 
Strachan Avenue and Bathurst Street, from 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. on Saturday, 
August 2, 2008.   

Financial Impact  

Type of funding Source of funds Amount 

Available within Current 
Budget 

Transportation Services Division 2008 Operating 
Budget 

$1,000.00 

  

ISSUE BACKGROUND 
Annually, Transportation Services staff receive Council authority and implement 
temporary parking restrictions on streets which are impacted by Caribana.     
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COMMENTS 
This year Scotiabank Caribana Parade takes place on Saturday, August 2nd.  Lake Shore 
Boulevard West, from Strachan Avenue to Colborne Lodge Drive, will be closed from 
1:30 a.m. on Saturday, August 2nd to 6:00 a.m. on Sunday, August 3rd for the parade and 
to facilitate set-up, tear down and clean-up along the parade route.  

While the parade route is mainly along Lake Shore Boulevard West, it is recommended 
that during the day of the parade standing be prohibited on a portion of Fleet Street to 
allow for the temporary storage of parade floats and to prevent motorists attending 
Caribana from parking on Fleet Street and impeding regular TTC service on that route.  

Other scheduled events, such as the Olympic Island event on Sunday, August 3rd, do not 
take place within the City’s right-of-way, so do not impact on the operation of the local 
road system.  

CONTACT 
Sandra Burk, Supervisor, Transportation By-laws 
Toronto and East York District 
Phone: (416) 392-8750 Fax:  (416) 392-1920 
e-mail: sburk@toronto.ca  

SIGNATURE     

Andrew Koropeski, P.Eng. 
Director, Transportation Services  

ATTACHMENTS 
Drawing No. 421F-9331, dated June, 2008   
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